1.5.22
Coordinating Circle Minutes

The Zoom meeting began at 1:00 pm. In attendance were Linda Moulder, Stephanie Samson, Lannie Macandrea, Kathryn Alexander, Phyllis Thayer, Marie Bjork, Erin Fitzgerald, Anna Vamvakias and Jane Harper.

The minutes from the December meeting were approved. The agenda was also approved. The next meeting will be 2.2.22 at 1 pm, via Zoom. 

Erin announced that the LDC will be offering quarterly training workshops and is seeking suggestions and feedback on possible topics for these.  She requested chairpersons check with their circles for possible areas of interest. Please email her with ideas. 

Lannie announced The Black Lens January issue is out today and contains our advertisement!

Phyllis attended an “Owl Takes Flight” workshop and feels excited about the possibilities.  It was suggested we create and interest circle and look to combining forces with Westminster.

Linda announced the formation of a group in partnership with Westminster, with three members from each church. Phyllis will proceed with a possible formation of an OWL group with Westminster.

Kathryn announced that Lauren is ill and cannot do the “Difficult Conversation” workshop.  She is researching other options—stay tuned for more information.

Kathryn provided a Leadership moment, which built on the Ladder of Inference lesson from last month. There are four levels of systems which inform our inference (events, patterns of behavior, systems and mental models). Becoming aware of which is of most relevance allows us to honor both our interpretations and those of others.

The Circle Data sheet was discussed. This is a work in progress, and we discussed it at some length.  We made some changes, eliminating one of the existing mission items, expanded the Aims and kept the Domain as is. We will think on it until next month and discuss further, with final review and approval in February.  

Stephanie is the Office Coordinator and will be a liaison with Westminster when needs arise. A document was crafted with rules regarding safety, confidentiality, and cooperation with Westminster. Any church member can use the office if available and the use is appropriate. There is a code for both the exterior and office door, so we will need to bring people up to speed on this.

The upcoming planning session may need to be remote as Omicron is raging.

The holiday party was a success, but there was some feedback about the ending time being too late, as it was dark when it was over. Phyllis will take charge of the wish jar, and Jane may take to GC.

Lannie reported that Social Justice has a lot to process from their recent Town Hall meeting.

Sara and Libby are interested in attending the Regional Assembly in San Diego.

Anna reported that Pastoral Care needs more members.

The meeting was adjourned at 2.22 pm.










